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Measure Description: 
Requires school district to provide instruction in cardiopulmonary resuscitation and uses of automated 
external defibrillators. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Education, School Districts 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 
See analysis 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: 
The proposed legislation has been determined to have a minimal expenditure impact on the Oregon 
Department of Education. While this individual measure has a “Minimal” fiscal impact, the agency may 
incur a net fiscal impact greater than minimal depending on the cumulative impact of all measures 
enacted into law that affect the agency.   
 
The bill may increase costs for school districts related to acquiring supplies to teach hands-on practicing 
of cardio pulmonary recitation (CPR); such supplies may include printed materials, defibrillators, or 
mannequins. Furthermore, the bill may increase liability to school districts by allowing licensed teachers, 
who are not certified to administer CPR, to provide instruction; the fiscal impact of increased liability to 
school districts is not quantifiable and indeterminate at this time. 
 
 


